

Principal Kath Ginnane p 9314 5869 or 9314 1132 f 9314 8498 e kingsville.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au w kingsvilleps.vic.edu.au



2019 Dates to Remember

Term 1 March

Fri 1st Mar Hot March Night (FOKPS event) Mon 4th Mar Foundation students first full week

Fri 8th Mar Curriculum Day – no students at school Mon 11th Mar Public Holiday (no students at school)

Wed 13th Mar KPS Cross Country

18th – 29th Foundation – Grade 2 Swimming Program 9a.m. – 12.30p.m.

March Grade 3 – 4 Swimming Program 12.30 – 3.30p.m.

<u>April</u>

• Casual Clothes Day (FOKPS event – gold coin donation)

• Easter Hat Parade

Last day Term 1 (2.30p.m. dismissal)

Term dates 2019

Term 1 - 29th January (students begin Wednesday 30th January) – 5th April

Term 2 - 23rd April – 28th June Term 3 - 15th July – 20th September

Term 4 - 7th October – 20th December

Student Free days 2019

Tuesday 28th January Friday 8th March Tuesday 11th June Monday 4th November

Fliers/Information attached

Centenary Polo shirt order form page 5

General Guidelines for Parents when making any Payments to the school:

Preferred method of payment is BPay. Your BPay reference number can be located on your family statement and will remain the same throughout your child's time at KPS. EFT/credit card facilities are available over the counter at the main office. Cash payments – correct money is required as there is not always access to change. Please do not send large amounts of cash with your child. Receipts will be issued through your child's classroom. To help the office in finalising accounts, where possible, please limit payments in the last week of any school term.

Sharyn Fletcher, Business Manager

School Council President
School Uniform Primary School Wear 9768 0342

School Council email
OSHC Camp Australia co-ordinator Arshdeep 0401 054 261

From the Archives

School Newsletter extract

Early in 1924 Winnie Park and Harold Hocking were selected as 'Prefects'. They were given a silver badge by Mr Gainey in token of their responsibilities and have carried out their work capably and well. Under the capable direction of Earnest Bishop, Eileen Wilson and later Florrie Nash, our form has raised

£18/2/2½¢ towards the Junior Red Cross. Winnie Carey E2

Well done Winnie Carey – student leadership and 'student action' in the form of fundraising for causes such as the Junior Red Cross were obviously well and truly in place in the 1920's at KPS. Our school was then known as the 'Kingsville Central School'.

Whilst we don't use the word prefects anymore we have student leaders across the school carrying out a range of responsibilities every day. In addition to the leaders who have been elected into a particular role being - School Captains, Vice Captains and House Captains, there are many other student leaders carrying out their responsibilities across a range of areas every day.

Elected school leaders

School Captains

Heidi Junge Rafid Haider

School vice-captains

Harriet Gould Kip Arthur

House Captains and Vice Captains

Congratulations to our newly elected House Captains and Vice Captains.

Yellow House - Bishop

Captains: Charlotte D'arcy & Nate Lucas Vice Captains: Kaitlyn Le & Alex Elg

Green House - Cruikshank

Captains: Giselle Bugeja & Albie Browning Vice Captains: Mila Gleeson & Daniel Weldon

Red House - Julian

Captains: Sylvie Ward & Jack Furnari

Vice Captains: Aliese Newnham & Lewis Lorimer

Blue House - Somerville

Captains: Zoe Brown & Benjamin Becker Vice Captains: Macy Baker & Johnny Roussos



Principal's Message

Thank you to all students and staff who coped with the very hot weather today and also the lack of electricity for a short period in the afternoon. Without lights, air-conditioning or computers everyone kept working as usual without any fuss.

Well done also and a huge thank you to our team of Hot March Night volunteers who worked under extreme conditions to ensure everything was ready for a 'very, very' Hot March Night. It is predicted that there will be around 700 attending the event and whilst the heat may keep some at home we expect it to be a huge success as it has been for many years prior.

Melbourne Water and John Holland Mains Water Project

Please see further information to support Kingsville families as the work being undertaken by John Holland and Melbourne Water impact upon daily life at Kingsville.

- 1. concrete barriers will be set up on Somerville Road on **Saturday 2nd March**. They will be erected between Julian Street and Adaleigh Street (please see map below). Access will still be provided to Bishop Street via a left hand turn in and a left hand turn out **only**.
- 2. due to concrete barriers being erected on Somerville Road, and following a meeting with Council yesterday, from Monday 4th March 2019, a temporary pedestrian crossing will be set up and operated by John Holland's Traffic controllers in lieu of the existing school crossing directly in front of Kingsville Primary School. The signalled crossing will be turned off on Saturday 2nd March. The temporary crossing will be located adjacent to Bishop Street (please see below) and when works reach Bishop Street, the temporary crossing will then be relocated behind the construction zone at Julian Street. It should be noted that the temporary crossing is a pedestrian crossing and not a school crossing and as such no school crossing supervisors will be present until the permanent crossing is reinstated and fully operational. The temporary crossings will be all set up and operated by John Holland Traffic controllers. Please also note that Melbourne Water and John Holland will heavily resource the area with traffic controllers in both Bishop Street and Julian Street for the duration while work takes place in front of the school. It is estimated the changes will be in place for approximately 2.5 weeks.
- 3. Pedestrian entrance to front of school on Somerville Road will remain open, as will Bishop Street entrance.
- 4. The Julian Street Pedestrian entrance to the school will be reopened early next week, hopefully by Tuesday morning.



Jeff McDonald, Assistant Principal/Student Welfare



Happy Birthday to Fahmida Mahaboob, Mitchell Gumley, Conor Evans, Samrawit Mersha, Eliza Lavery, Liam Swan, Alison Tran, Isla Munro, Jasmine Walker, Logan Bellis, Charlotte Willis, Heidi Trollope, Dante Tyler, Tom Rae and James Jago.

Assembly Items Term 1

8 th March	No assembly – student free day
15 th March	1SH
22 nd March	No assembly
29 th March	No assembly
5 th April	No Assembly – Easter Hat Parade



i piselli – the peas

la zucca – the pumpkin

la carota - the carrot

la patata - the potato

i funghi - the mushrooms

i cetrioli - the cucumbers

i pomodori- the tomatoes

i broccoli - the broccoli

Community Noticeboard

Little River Country Fair

Little River Primary School, 21 Flinders Street, Little River PH 5283 1214 Sunday 17th March, 2019

10a.m. - 3p.m.

Auction, open air market, white elephant, Devonshire tea, animal farm, book fair, House of Horrors, games and competitions, jams and produce, dancing.

Bayside P-12 Open Day

Thursday 21st March, 2019

Tours at 9.30a.m./11.30a.m./2.00p.m./5.30p.m.

No booking required. Principal's address and transition information presentation at 6.00p.m.

Williamstown Campus Yr7 - 9: Koroit Creek Road

Altona North Campus Prep-9: Millers Road

Ph: 9393 5800 Website: www.bayside.vic.edu.au



KPS centenary short sleeve t-shirts "Celebrating 100 Years of Learning Local Hearts, Global Values"

Order Form to be returned by **March 8th 2019** (also trybooking.com/BAOAR)

	•
Name and class:	
Phone Number/email:	

SIZE	HOW MANY	AMOUNT	TOTALS
6		\$18	
8		\$18	
10		\$18	
12		\$18	
14		\$18	
16		\$18	
TOTALS			

Cash or Cree	dit Card (no AMEX)		
No:			
Expiry:		CCV:	

^{**} We will inform you when ready to pick up, Sizes and red colour are as close to current PSW uniforms as possible, Short sleeve only, can wear this year and years going ahead.